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enrolled in American universities,
were assisted through funds made
available by the Huang Hsing
Foundation (USA) and the APSA
Council. Through the assistance of
the United States Information
Agency and the APSA Council, 27
senior scholars who had been in-
vited to participate at the Annual
Meeting were also awarded travel
grants.

A list of international grantees,
their countries, and their U.S. affil-
iations follows.

APSA Council Grantees

Yun Lin, P.R.C., University of
New Orleans

Jongwoo Han, South Korea,
Syracuse University

Rieko Mohara, Japan, Johns Hop-
kins University

Ramayanto Basoeki, Indonesia,
The Claremont School

Jung-Ki Kim, South Korea, Uni-
versity of Houston

In-Sang Chong, South Korea, Uni-
versity of Missouri-Columbia

Volker Franke, Germany, Syracuse
University

Ming Xia, P.R.C., Temple Univer-
sity

Duckjoon Chang, South Korea,
SUNY-Buffalo

Svetlana V. Morozova, Russia, The
Claremont School

Michael Clarke, Canada, Boston
College

Samira Ali Atallah, Lebanon, Bos-
ton University

Indrya De Soysa, Sri Lanka, Uni-
versity of Alabama

Nicholas Ampomsah, Ghana, The
Claremont School

Fran Lisa Buntman, South Africa,
University of Texas at Austin

Rupen Cetinyan, Turkey, Univer-
sity of California-Los Angeles

Silvia Colazingari, Argentina, Yale
University

Jacqueline Leigh Pfeffer, Canada,
Duke University

Andrew Reynolds, Great Britain,
University of California-San
Diego

Janusz Puzniak, Poland, University
of Missouri-Columbia

Michael J. Hiscox, Australia, Har-
vard University

Huang Hsing Foundation
Shing-Yuan Sheng, Taiwan, Uni-

versity of Michigan
Chien-chung Yin, Taiwan, Univer-

sity of California-Los Angeles
Bing Wu, University of Oklahoma

Senior Scholar Grants—APSA
Council Grantees and
USIA Grantees
Peter Hardi, Budapest University

of Economic Sciences, Hungary
Detlef Sprinz, Potsdam Institute

for Climate Impact Research,
Germany

Paloma Aguilar, Instituto Juan
March de Estudios e Investiga-
ciones, Spain

Desmond King, St. Johns College,
United Kingdom

Janneke van der Rus, College of
Lillehammer, Norway

Patrick Dunleavy, London School
of Economics

Bob Jessop, Lancaster University,
United Kingdom

Philip Ludlow, Center for European
Studies, Belgium

Gerry Stoker, University of Strath-
clyde, United Kingdom

Alan Harding, Liverpool John
Moores University, United King-
dom

Pradeep Saxena, University of
Rajastan, India

Colin Hay, Lancaster University,
United Kingdom

Jefferey Sellers, Humboldt-Univer-
sitat Zu Berlin, Germany

Patricia Peterson, University of
Toronto, Canada

Jan Skaloud, University of Eco-
nomic, Czech Republic

Michael Minkenberg, University of
Gottingen, Germany

Algis Kruoavicius, Lithuania
Vyacheslav Cherepanov, Kharkov

State Polytechnic University
Krishna Hachhethu, Tribhuvan

University, Nepal
Dani Nabudere, Uganda
Eduardo Barajas, Rosario Univer-

sity, Columbia
Rene Armand Dreifuss, Federal

Fluminense University
Teh Fu Huang, National Cheng Chi

University, Taiwan
Mikhail M. Nazarov, Russian

Academy of Sciences

Georgi Mateev Karasimeonov,
Sofia University, Bulgaria

Muhamed Masalha, University of
Jordan

Michalis Spourdalakis, University
of Athens, Greece

APSA Awards
Advanced Graduate
Student Travel Grants

For the second straight year the
APSA issued 23 travel grants to
advanced American graduate stu-
dents presenting papers at the an-
nual meeting. Funded through a
variety of sources, including the
APSA Council, T-shirt sales from
the 1994 Annual Meeting, and a
donation from the Kansas Political
Science Association. Their names
and affiliations follow:

Andrea K. Gerlack, University of
Arizona

Sheri Leronda Wallace, Cornell
University

Eric Schickler, Yale University
Andrew Grossman, New School/

CSSC
Diane Heith, Brown University
Jason A. Scorza, Princeton Univer-

sity
Richard Groper, University of

Southern California
Laura Parisi, University of Arizona
Gregory J. Wawro, Cornell Univer-

sity
David Redlawsk, Rutgers University
John Bohte, Texas A&M University
Michael Link, University of South

Carolina
Lori Weber, University of Colorado-

Boulder
Shannon Blanton, University of

South Carolina
Marcia A. Marshall, Georgetown

University
Robert E. Bohrer, Texas A&M

University
Charles Menifield, University of

Missouri-Columbia
Stephanie A. Lindquist, University

of South Carolina
Bernadette Kilroy, University of

California-Los Angeles
Valerie O'Regan, University of

California-Riverside
David Powell, Miami University
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CALL FOR NOMINATIONS
APSA COUNCIL AND PRESIDENT

The APSA Nominations Committee seeks suggestions to fill seven upcoming vacancies on the APSA Council and the
positions of APSA President-elect, secretary, and three vice-presidents. Council members serve three-year terms; president-
elect, vice-presidents, and secretary serve one-year terms. Send names of nominees by January, 31 1996. The Committee will
meet in February and will report to the president no later than April 15.

In the spaces below, you may name up to three individuals to serve on the APSA Council and one individual to serve as
president, vice-president, secretary. Elections will take place at the 1996 Annual Meeting in San Francisco, August 31, at the
Annual Business Meeting if there is no challenge to the slate prepared by the nominating committee.

Be sure to include address, phone numbers(s), and if possible, a current vita of the nominee(s).

I nominate the following for the APSA Council:

(i) (2) (3)

Name Name Name

Address Address Address

City, State, Zip City, State, Zip City, State, Zip

Phone Phone Phone

I nominate for Secretary:
(i)

Name

I nominate for President-Elect: Vice-President:
(2). (3)

Name Name

Address Address Address

City, State, Zip City, State, Zip City, State, Zip

Phone Phone Phone

Your Name:

Your Phone:

Return To: APSA Nominations
1527 New Hampshire Ave., NW
Washington, DC 20036
FAX: (202) 483-2657
E-Mail: rudder@apsa.com
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NOMINATIONS SOUGHT

FOR

1996 APSA BOOK AWARDS

Nominations are invited for the APSA Book Awards to be presented at the 1996 Annual Meeting, August 29
September 1, at the San Francisco Hilton and Towers. Books published in 1995 may be nominated by publishers <
individuals who submit their own book. The deadline for submition of books to an award committee is February li
1996. Interested individuals should submit a letter of nomination to APSA no later than January 15,1996, and a cop
of this letter must go to the publisher to assure that the award committee members each receive the book by Februa
15, 1996. A list of the 1996 book award committees and their addresses follows:

Ralph J. Bunche Award
For the best scholarly work in political science which ex-
plores the phenomenon of ethnic and cultural pluralism.

Franklin Jones
Dept. of Public Affairs
Texas Southern University
3100 Cleburne Avenue
Houston, TX 77004

Christine M Sierra
Department of Political Science
University of New Mexico
Albuquerque, NM 87131-1121

David Laitin
Dept. of Political Science

University of Chicago
5835 S. Kimbark Ave.

Chicago, IL 60637

Bunche Award
APSA

1527 New Hampshire Ave., NW
Washington DC, 20036

Victoria Schuck Award
For the best book published on women and politics.

Laura Woliver
Dept. of Government &

International Studies
University of South Carolina
Columbia, SC 29208

Marie B. Rosenberg
23009 Marine View Dr. S.
#B207
Seattle, WA 98198

Anne Costain
Dept. of Poltical Science
University of Colorado

Campus Box 333
Boulder, CO 80309-0333

Schuck Award
APSA

1527 New Hampshire Ave., NW
Washington, DC 20036

Gladys M. Kammerer Award
For the best political science publication in the field of U.S. j

national policy.

Raymond Tanter
Dept. of Political Science
University of Michigan

Ann Arbor, MI 48109-1045

Melissa Collie
Dept. of Government
U. of Texas at Austin
Austin, TX 78712-1087

Harold F. Bass
Ouchita Baptist University

OBU Box 3781
Arkadelphia, AR71998-0001J

Kammerer Award
APSA

1527 New Hampshire Ave., NW j
Washington, DC 20036

Woodrow Wilson Foundation Award
For the best book published in the United States in the field of

government, politics or international affairs.

Virginia Sapiro
Dept. of Political Science
University of Wisconsin
1050 Bascom Hall
Madison, WI 53706

Lief Carter
Dept. of Political Science
Colorado College
Colorado Springs, CO 80903

Richard I. Hofferbert
NIAS

Meijboomlaan 1
2242 PR Wassenaa

The Netherlands

Wilson Award
APSA

1527 New Hampshire Ave.,
Washington, DC 20036

Further details may be obtained by contacting the Awards Coordinator, Sean Twombly, at the National

Office by phone (202) 483-2512 or e-mail: twombly®apsa.com
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NOMINATIONS SOUGHT

FOR

1996 APS A CAREER AND DISSERTATION

AWARDS

Nominations are invited for APS A Career and Dissertation Awards to be presented at the 1996 Annual Meeting, August 29
- September 1 at the San Francisco Hilton and Towers.

Departments are invited to submit nominations for dissertation prizes although not more than one submission per award.
Dissertations eligible are those completed and accepted during the past two calendar years. Department submissions should
be sent to each member of the award committee and include a letter of nomination and a copy of the dissertation. Departments
must submit their nominations by January 15,1996.

Individuals are invited to submit, for consideration, letters of nomination for Career Awards. Career Awards are decided
upon by three-member committees appointed by the President and approved by the Council. The deadline for submission
of letters is January 31,1996.

APSA Career and Dissertation Awards are listed below:

Dissertation Prizes

Gabriel A. Almond Award - in the field of comparative
politics.

William A. Anderson Award - in the field of
intergovernmental relations.

Edward S. Corwin Award - in the field of public law.

Harold D. Lasswell Award - in field of policy studies.

Helen Dwight Reid Award - in the field of international
relations, law and politics.

E.E. Schattschneider Award - in the field of American
government.

Leo Strauss Award - in the field of political philosophy.

Leonard D. White Award- in the field of public
administration.

Career Awards

John Gaus Award and Lectureship - to honor a
recipient's lifetime of exemplary scholarship in the joint
tradition of political science and public administration and
more generally, recognizes achievement and ecourages
scholarship in public administration.

James Madison Award and Lectureship - to honor an
American political scientist who has made a distinguished
scholarly contribution to political science. The award is
designed to recognize a career of scholary excellance
rather than a particular piece of scholarship.

Hubert H. Humphrey Award - in recognition of notable
public service by a political scientist.

Carey McWilliams Award - to honor a major journalistic
contribution to our understanding of politics.

Award Committee members and further information may be obtained by contacting the Award
Coordinator, Sean Twombly, at the National Office by phone (202) 483-2512

or e-mail: t\vombly(®apsa.com
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Julie Novkov, University of Michi-
gan

Eric Ziegelmayer, SUNY-Albany

The APSA Advanced Graduate
Student Travel Grant Program was
established in 1994 to enable gradu-
ate students to attend the annual
meeting. The need for such a pro-
gram is evident given the decline in
department travel funds and the
increase in the numbers of graduate
students presenting papers. The
APSA urges its members to sup-
port this effort by contributing to
the Travel Grant Program. If you
would like to contribute to the Pro-
gram, please make checks payable
to "APSA Travel" and send to the
APSA National Office, 1527 New
Hampshire Ave., NW, Washington,
DC 20036.

Annual Meeting Short
Courses Provide
Diverse Professional
Development
Opportunities

This year's Annual Meeting fea-
tured 14 short courses to inaugu-
rate the meeting's Wednesday
pre-session. A variety of APSA
Organized Sections and related or-
ganizations sponsored the short
courses, which provided nearly 100
early attendees with forums for
professional development targeted
to their particular interests and
fields.

This year's Leading Scholars Se-
ries featured Elinor Ostrom, APSA
President-Elect and Co-Director of
the Workshop in Political Theory
and Policy Analysis at Indiana Uni-
versity, and Vincent Ostrom, Co-
Director of the Workshop in Politi-
cal Theory and Policy Analysis. As
in the past, the Leading Scholar
Series served as a cost-free oppor-
tunity for graduate staudents to
participate in an informal session
with prominent scholars in the pro-
fession. The series emphasized the
evolution of the leaders' intellectual
and professional agendas and schol-
arship.

In addition to the Leading Scholar
Series, short courses explored is-

sues such as race and political de-
velopment, and cultural perspec-
tives on the 1994 election which
related to the Annual Meeting's
theme, Liberalism at Century's
End: Competing Perspectives. Be-
yond topics directly representing
the theme, some sessions also fo-
cused on diverse issues such as the
role of technology in the profes-
sion, a retrospective assessment of
nuclear proliferation since Hiro-
shima, and teaching and profes-
sional development methods.

One workshop on foreign policy
and opinion polling conducted a
straw poll of more than 250 partici-
pants on United States foreign pol-
icy toward Bosnia. The survey,
sponsored by the Section on Domes-
tic Sources of Foreign Policy and
the Chicago Council on Foreign
Relations, found widespread sup-
port in theory for a continuation of
current policies, with isolated groups
advocating significant policy shifts.
Respondents identified two goals
for United States Bosnia policy,
the primary being humanitarian and
the secondary being a concern for
regional, and not necessarily United
States, security. Survey results bol-
stered Chicago Council findings
indicating elites support the use of
force more than the general public.

Report of the Managing
Editor of the American
Political Science
Review, August 30,
1995

G. Bingham Powell, Jr.,
University of Rochester

Being editor of the American Po-
litical Science Review is, as I have
frequently remarked, the best job
in the world—except that there's
just a bit too much of it. The job is
fascinating, diverse, challenging,
worthy, well respected by one's
peers (usually) and seldom involves
a committee meeting. What more
could one want? More hours in the
day, perhaps, or the absence of
other responsibilities, especially at
exam time, when convergent edito-
rial and university deadlines can

overwhelm the editor's system. A
one-month moratorium to break up
the relentless flow of two-plus
manuscripts a day for 52 weeks a
year would be nice. Referee reports
that appeared on time would be a
dream. But, overall, it's a wonder-
ful job "as is." I am grateful to the
Association for allowing me to hold
it for four years.

Of course, for the "decisionally
challenged" such as I, who have
been known to agonize for an hour
over giving an undergraduate paper
a B+ or A—, each decision takes
its toll. Small wonder that after
2,000 of them (not counting referee
choices), I am glad to pass along
the responsibility to fresh shoulders.
After very hard work on both sides
and close cooperation between Ada
Finifter and me, as well as the old
Rochester and new Michigan State
associate editors, the transition of
APSR editors is nearly complete. I
am very grateful to Ada Finifter for
facilitating the transition by under-
taking so much hard work before
her term officially begins; I am con-
fident she will reap the rewards of
these initial efforts in the years to
come. I leave APSR exhausted,
feeling that I have done all that I
could do, but not without regret.

The Cumulative Statistical Record

Between July 1, 1991, and June
30, 1995, nearly 2,000 manuscripts
were submitted to the APSR. Table
1 shows the distributions of these
across the five standard subfields.
These total 1,941 manuscripts. An-
other 25 manuscripts or so that
were received are not shown be-
cause they could not be classified
as political science. Of the 1,941
political science manuscripts, some
216 were revisions of previously
submitted manuscripts, while the
other 1,725 were completely new
submissions. About 100 of these
new submissions were rejected
without review, frequently for ex-
cessive length; a number of these
reappeared in the "revised" group
in briefer form.

The other 1,600+ received the
standard procedure that we devel-
oped in our first few months of op-
eration. They were logged in and
assigned to an APSR graduate stu-
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